
REPORT FROM APRIL 14, 2002 
Sunday School 310 
Worship 380 
Brookridge  42 
Budget Requirement To Date $179,220.30 
Budget Receipts To Date (89.68%) $160,720.59 
FULFILLING THE PROMISE 
FTP Pledges $743,042.60 
FTP Pledged Gifts To Date (65.63%) $487,680.62 
Total Building Fund Receipts To Date $2,415,170.80 
Balance Due on Building $622,192.79 

OPPORTUNITIES FOR THE WEEK OF APR 21 - APR 27 
Sunday, April 21 
9:15 a.m.      Media Center Open 
9:30 Sunday School Classes  
10:45 Gathering in Sanctuary for Worship 
11:00 Children’s Celebration 
12:15 p.m. Visitation Assignments 
4:30 Youth Parents’ Meeting  
5:30 Youth Snack Supper 
6:00 Discipleship University 
7:00 EyeWitness, yoU-Turn Rehearsals 
Monday, April 22 
10:00 a.m. Monday Bible Study 
7:00 p.m.  Boy Scout Troop 907 
Tuesday, April 23 
6:45 a.m.-7:45 a.m. Adult I Men’s Bible Study 
10:00  Grace Notes Rehearsal 
Wednesday, April 24 
5:30 p.m.  Cherub Choir, Sing for God, Psalm 8:2 
 Pastor Search Committee, Media Center Open 
5:30-6:30 Supper Line Open 
6:45 Church Conference 
 Mission Friends, RAs, GAs, Youth Discipleship University 
7:30 Sanctuary Choir Rehearsal 
 Deacons  
Thursday, April 25 
7:00 p.m. Handbells Rehearsal 

 
Workers in Worship Nursery   April 21, 10:30 a.m. 
Ann Keith; Liz & Lucy Matthews; Kim & Kelsey Duncan; Brad & 
Melanie Jones 
Greeters:  April 21 Sandy Mills & Steve Overby 
Deacon of the Week: Irv Grogan, III 
Properties Comm. Member on Duty:   Mitch Edmonds  
Brookridge Driver:  April 21 Larry Jones  
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Crisis Control Gifts for April:  
Pork-n-Beans or Dish Detergent 

 
*52 boxes of crackers and 29 bottles of deodorant  

were collected at College Park last month 
 

FAMILY NIGHT SUPPER  APRIL 24 
FROM ONE MINISTER TO ANOTHER . . . 
 
 Sunday was yet another red letter day for our church!  
What a great heritage is shared by College Park Baptist Church.  I 
know of few churches which are blessed with two Pastors Em-
eriti.  Charles Edwards and Foy Martin continue to mean so much 
to our church and we are thankful for both of them. 
 
  Looking ahead at our church calendar, I notice that 
Mother’s Day is just around the corner (May 12).  As has been 
true in other churches that I have served, College Park shares in a 
service of Dedication of Homes and Babies on Mother’s Day.  If 
you are one of those families desiring to dedicate your baby, 
please give us a call at your earliest convenience so we can ade-
quately plan for that celebration. 
 
  This Sunday as we continue our celebration of the season 
of Easter, we’ll look at Peter’s experience with the resurrected 
Christ.  What a lesson of hope and inspiration is there for us.  You 
may want to read Mark 14: 15-72 in preparation for our time to-
gether. 
 
  On Wednesday evenings (with the exception of April 24, 
the date for our quarterly Church Conference), we’re looking at 
some of the Old Testament giants of the faith to learn important 
spiritual lessons from them. All in all, the next weeks hold great 
promise for us, and I look forward to seeing you here as we cele-
brate our resurrection faith together! 
 
        Jim Baucom 

Turkey with Dressing & Cranberry Sauce 
Mixed Vegetables Yeast Rolls 

Carrot Cake 
Kids Optional:  Grilled Cheese Sandwiches, Chips,  

 Applesauce 
Please  make your reservation by Tuesday, April 23! 

We Need Your Help! 
With the arrival of several new babies over the past 
few months, we are in need of additional volunteers 
to serve in the bed babies area during the Sunday 
Worship hour.  If you are interested, please call 
Terri Goodman at 922-3975, or stop by the bed 

babies area of the nursery and sign up on the posted schedule. 



Leading us in 
The Worship of God 
 Sunday, April 21, 10:45 a.m. 

 

Sing Hallelujah to the Lord 
Lord, Lead Me, Lord 
- Sanctuary Choir 

Following...From a Distance - Mark 14:15-72  
- Dr. Jim Baucom  

 

Christian love and sympathy are extended 
to Bill Simmons and Carroll Simmons in the 
death of their uncle. 

 Our prayers and support are offered to the following 
members of our church family who are, or have been 
in the hospital in the last week: 

 

Peggy Vogler 

 …So is being a believer the same as becoming a disciple?  In a 
word…NO.  But being a believer IS the first step toward becoming a 
disciple.  You see a disciple is someone who follows the ways and 
teachings of the teacher.  Jesus is our teacher, and He gave us the per-
fect model for how to live our lives.  God’s Word is rich with the day 
to day activities of our Lord…how He cared for people, and pro-
claimed the glory of His Father.  When Jesus called the first disciples, 
He told them to follow Him, and He would make them “fishers of 
men”.  They understood that analogy, because fishing was the essence 
of life for them.  As fishers of men, they committed themselves to 
modeling their lives after the Master’s, and a vital part of that was 
pointing others to Christ.  That is what fishers of men do…point others 
to Christ.  Unfortunately, it seems as if Christians have lost our desire 
to point others to Jesus…we have lost our desire to be fishers of men.  
Christ’s own words lead me to ask the question: “If we are not fishers 
of men, are we following Christ?”  A faithful reading of scripture 
would seem to say “no”.  Again, believing is just the first step.  If we 
want to become a disciple of Christ, we must follow Him, and if we are 
following Him, we will be fishers of men.  God’s Word is very clear.  
My prayer is that we would begin to take seriously the command of 
Jesus to follow Him...understanding fully what that means!   

The following dates are available for sanctuary flowers: 
 May 5  June 30 

 We have a new logo, as well as differ-
ent promotional items that will help get the 
word about College Park into our community.  
If you would like a T-shirt, cap, polo shirt, tote 
bag, mug, or denim shirt with our new logo, 
you can pick one up on Wednesday nights or in 
the church office.  Using these items will give 
you many more opportunities to tell others 

about the wonderful ministries of College Park, and may even give 
you the chance to lead someone to Christ! 

     I’ll restate the obvious and say that Sunday was a great day at 
College Park.  The various aspects of our worship brought us 
closer to God and enhanced our community.  I am especially grate-
ful to our bell choir and to the combined children’s choir.  This 
Sunday, Jenny, the girls and I will be away meeting my parents for 
a little “grandparent time.”  Danny Lloyd will be ably leading our 
worship music.  I am grateful for his willingness to serve. 
     Calling all choir members:  In preparation for our music cele-
bration Sunday on May 5, we will have a joint rehearsal (Cherub 
Choir through Grace Notes) on Wednesday, May 1, at 7:30 p.m. in 
the Sanctuary.  Please plan now to attend. 

In Loving Memory of 
Mrs. Margaret Tarte Duncan 

October 17, 1913 April 13, 2002 
Member of College Park since December 24, 1995 

 

 

Mountain outreach 
 Mountain Outreach is the annual house-building mis-
sion trip for which College Park is famous!  It is time to begin 
preparations for this summer’s project.  Details and sign-up 
sheets will soon be available.  Our advance team has met our 
family and is excited about helping them.  We will build a 
home for Jeff and Pamela Siler and their four children, Wal-
ter, Melissa, Lisa, and Shawn.  The children are ages 15 to 24, 
so we will use their assistance with building.  Our financial 
goal is $14,000.00, and the fund is open to receive your dona-
tions.   Your prayers for the preparations, collections, and 
safety of our teams are always coveted. 
 If you have furniture or household goods to donate, 
call the church office.  If you are available to assist with mak-
ing collections, call Roger Jones (722-9667). 

Thank-you notes have been received and posted on the 
bulletin board from Mahautta Hartsoe and Marjorie 
Turner. Church Conference 

Wednesday, April 24 
6:45 p.m. 

 
Updated versions of the Personnel Policies and the portions of the general 
Church Policy Manual will be presented for approval at the April 24 
Church Conference.  The church office will have copies of these docu-
ments available for your review prior to the Conference. 

 

All agenda items need to be submitted to Joan Snyder 
no later than Monday, April 22! 

In Praise of Music 


